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Shipmates,

This has been a very trying month for me. Both my mother and older brother — father-figure for me since | was 15 —
passed away. My mind just hasn’t been on the MidWatch, which is why it's rather skimpy this time.

Please bear with me and | hope to be back fo Perch Base’s high standards next month.

Chuck Emmett
MidWaftch Editor

From the Wardroom

Congratulations!
Dear Shipmates,

It's with a great deal of pleasure that | have the honor of passing along congratulations to some of our shipmates. For those
of you who didn’t attend our last Perch Base meeting, we announced some awards that were presented at this years
national convention.

Most of you should be aware that we submitted nominations for Newsletter of the Year and Website of the Year for 2005. The
competition was fierce and there were a significant number of quality nominees. Perch Base received the following:

Newsletter of the Year — 1= Runner-up in our class.
Website of the Year — 15! Runner-up in our class.

Our newsletter editor, Chuck Emmett, and Webmaster, Ray Samson, deserve a hearty round of applause and a big time
Bravo Zulu for their contributions. While these awards were presented to Perch Base at the convention, we all know that the
kudos for these awards belong to Chuck and Ray. We are extremely fortunate to have them associated with our organiza-
tion and 1 know you all will join me in passing along our congratulations and thanks for their many, many contributions.

But wait! There’s more! | also have the honor of recognizing another shipmate. Ed Brooks was one of the seven recipients

" of the National Commander’s Award. This award is aiso known as the Robert Link Award —This s second innational—— - - -

significance to the Joe Negri award. The inscription on the plaque best sums it up. The plaque states:

“Robert Link was the First National Commander of USSVI. This award is presented in his name to Ed Brooks for
superior performance and contributions to USSVI. His significant voluntary contribution to his Base and USSVI
membership has made a major impact on the success of our organization.”

I am extremely proud to be associated with these three fine and deserving gentlemen and feel fortunate that | can call them
shipmates and friends.

Fraternally,
Tim Moore, commander, Perch Base USSVi

The regular monthly meeting of the Arizona Submarine Veterans B Perch Base was convened at the American Legion Post
#62 Peoria, AZ, Sep. 17, 2005. Base Commander — Tim Moore called the meeting to order at 1300 hours.

Shipmate Joe Bernard led the members in a prayer of Invocation. The prayer was followed with the standard ceremonial
opening.

According to the sailing list, there were twenty-three (23) members and one guest at the meeting. Our guest; Jim Dunn, who
is Commander, Western District Three, and a member of the Idaho Farragut Base, was asked to tell the members some-
thing about himself. After which, Jim was welcomed with a warm round of applause.

A call was made for a motion to accept the minutes for the August meeting as published in the Base Newsiletter; “The
MidwWatch”. The motion was made and seconded and voted upon. The motion carried by voice vote.

Treasurer (Jim Denzien) reported the Base’s financial status as of the first day of September, 2005.

A motion was made and seconded to accept the Treasurer=s report as read. The motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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